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Cape Smythe Air Service, Inc. hereby withdraws its support for a 40% premium on Part 121 bush linehaul rates as requested by Frontier Flying Service on January 18, 2005.  As with other carriers serving markets where Frontier has entered via waiver authority, Cape Smythe has suffered devastating financial losses due to the significant reductions in mail rates and extreme fare cutting by Frontier.  Making this situation worse is the action of the Postal Service to continue to tender mail to Frontier even after its waivers have expired and the carrier does not qualify for tender in the 70% passenger bypass mail pool.  

As we stated in our earlier Answer, Frontier’s predatory pricing is not limited to attempts to qualify for mail in markets where it has been granted Postal Service waivers.  The most recent case is the Barrow-Point Lay market where Frontier has halved passenger fares in order to increase its passenger market share.  All carriers, including Frontier, operate only Part 135 aircraft in the market, so the question of Part 121 rates is not an issue.  It appears clear that Frontier will engage in predatory pricing as long as it has funds to do so.  A 40% mail premium will only encourage further and deeper fare cuts.

Finally, Frontier and the Postal Service have made it clear that neither party believes the current Part 121 mail rates are too low or not compensatory.  After complaining about the mail rates, Frontier recently requested and the Postal Service approved a waiver to include Frontier in the 70% passenger bypass mail pool in the Dillingham-Togiak market.  The waiver is not conditional in any way, and is not dependent on the 40% linehaul rate premium being in place.  It is now clear that the request for a premium is not to cure the purported financial problems of Frontier but is to subsidize further expansion into markets where it has no service history.

WHEREFORE: Cape Smythe Air Service, Inc. withdraws is support of a 40% on the Part 121 bush linehaul rates, and joins in support of the Answer filed by Bering Air Service and Wright Air Service filed on January 24, 2005 opposing the premium.
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